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Superintendent Watson Appoints Tee Lambert to 
Washington Elementary School District Governing Board 

 
Monday, September 20, 2021      Contact: Tim Sifert 602-463-0041 
          tim.sifert@maricopa.gov 
  
(Phoenix, AZ) –Maricopa County School Superintendent Steve Watson has appointed Tee Lambert to the 
Washington Elementary School District Governing Board in central Phoenix. 
 
Watson’s appointment fills a vacancy that occurred after the resignation of Larry Herrera, who was elected in 
2018. Lambert will serve the remainder of his four-year term, which expires with the November 2022 
election. Forty-five district residents applied for the position and Watson interviewed 20. 
 
“Mrs. Lambert has proven herself to be a dedicated public school advocate and has a long list of 
accomplishments in education leadership and administration. She’s been a member of her district’s governing 
board before and is a parent of four children who attended her district’s schools,” said Watson. 
 
“My goal is to listen to administration recommendations, and to district parents and community member 
suggestions and concerns and take those into consideration in the Board’s decisionmaking, all with a focus on 
improving student achievement and closing the learning gaps,” Lambert said. 
 

### 
  
For more information on the governing board appointment process, contact Shane Wikfors at (602) 885-0499. 
 
 


